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HISTORIC LANDMARK COMMISSION 

MAY 20, 2013 
APPLICATION FOR A CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS 

C14H-1989-0010 
Dabney-Horne House 

507 W. 23rd Street 
PROPOSAL 

Relocate the historic house to a new site at 1200-02 Cotton Street, where it will be 
converted to a single-family residence. 
PROJECT SPECIFICATIONS 

The applicant proposes to relocate the house to 1200-02 Cotton Street, in an area of similar 
architectural styles.  The house currently serves as offices for the University Co-op and is 
the only building in the block; it is otherwise surrounded by parking lots.  Relocation to the 
Cotton Street site will also allow for the re-purposing of the house as a residential 
structure; the applicants will obtain a Certificate of Appropriateness for any exterior 
rehabilitation and/or restoration.  The applicants have already chosen an architect who is 
knowledgeable and experienced in historic restoration projects. 
STANDARDS FOR REVIEW 

The Commission’s Standards for Review of applications for Certificates of Appropriateness 
include: 
 
• Do not destroy the distinguishing original qualities or character of a building, 

structure, or site and its environment.  Avoid the removal or alteration of any 
historic material or distinctive architectural features. 

 
COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATIONS 

Not reviewed. 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

Staff cannot offer a recommendation on this case.  Staff cannot recommend the relocation of 
a historic landmark to another site, although the precedent for doing so has already been 
set with the relocation of the Thornton House, the Walter Tips House, and the Radkey 
House.  In addition, the Roy Thomas House was moved to a site on San Antonio Street to 
encourage its preservation.  Staff recognizes that the current context of the house on 23rd 
Street has been severely compromised; the house is now completely surrounded by paved 
parking.  Staff also recognizes that the proposed location of the house on Cotton Street is 
close to the potential San Bernard Historic District, has other houses of similar vintage and 
architectural styles nearby, and will be converted back to its original use as a single family 
residence at its proposed new location. 
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Proposed location at 1200-02 Cotton Street is a vacant lot. 

 
View along Cotton Street west towards Navasota Street from the proposed site. 
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View across Cotton Street from the proposed site 

 
House at the intersection of Cotton and Navasota Streets, adjacent to the proposed site 
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Houses at the corner of Cotton and San Bernard Streets – less than a block from the 

proposed site 

 
Rear of the Dabney-Horne House from the parking lot south of the house on Nueces Street 
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Dabney-Horne House at 507 W. 23rd Street 

 
Detail of the front porch of the Dabney-Horne House, 507 W. 23rd Street 
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Front porch and east elevation of the Dabney-Horne House 

 
View south on Nueces Street with the Dabney-Horne House on the left and the parking lot 

behind 
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View east along the back yard of the Dabney-Horne House showing the context and rear 

parking lot 
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